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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

CHICAGO--Oct. 26, 2018--American journalist and professor Jackie Spinner along with 
Moroccan director Rajae Bouardi have created a new documentary titled, Don’t Forget Me, 
which showcases challenges faced by Morrocan parents and children dealing with autism 
and a discriminatory system that prevents them from being educated.  Moroccan filmmaker 
Hakim Belabbes and Chicago director Michael Rabiger were advisors. 
 
The documentary follows three families with children on the autism spectrum, taking the 
viewer inside the schools with the children and then back home with their families. As the 
mother of 11-year-old Mohamed says, “The work we do at home is everything.” The film is a 
raw, honest look at what it’s like to be autistic in Morocco and also what it’s like to be the 
parent of a child whose future is so uncertain. 
 
Don’t Forget Me was produced almost entirely by young Moroccans under the age of 25, 
including an orphan. It was inspired by Spinner's two Moroccan-born sons adopted from an 
orphanage in Meknes when they were infants. The boys are both autistic and now living in 
the United States. A journalist and former Baghdad bureau chief for The Washington Post, 
Spinner returned to Morocco with her sons in 2017 to make the film, which was produced 
through the Pulitzer Center on Crisis Reporting. Spinner is an editor at Gateway Journalism 
Review and associate professor at Columbia College Chicago, which also provided financing 
for the film. 
 
“It’s sad to see how hard the parents of the Moroccan boys in the film work to find 
opportunities that I take for granted, including the right my sons have in America to go to 
school,” Spinner said. “Like the boys in the film, my children want to go to school and they 
need to be there if they are going to have a chance to be productive adults.” 
 
Don’t Forget Me will have its world premiere on Nov. 17 at the Rabat International Film 
Festival, which is being held at Mohammed VI Museum of Modern and Contemporary Art. 
Spinner and Bouardi will attend. Bouardi said she was touched when she met 5-year-old 
Othmane, an autistic boy from Meknes who is featured in the film.  
 
“He is non-verbal but wants to speak,” she said. “You can see it. When he opens his mouth, 
he tries to articulate, to say something. But nothing comes out. If he had early intervention, if 
he had access to therapy, it's hard not to imagine him singing with the other kids at his 
school. I knew without reservation that I must make a film that explores their stories and 
challenges the system to do better.” 



 
 
One in 59 U.S. children is estimated to have autism. No comparable number exists for 
Morocco, but the neurological disorder likely occurs at a similar rate. [The Chicago Public 
Schools provides free education resources for teaching children on the spectrum available at 
https://odlssabhst.wixsite.com/abhstlendinglibrary. Through a grant from the Zakat 
Foundation of America, Spinner had some of the materials translated into Arabic and French 
for educator trainings in Morocco that will coincide with the release of the documentary]. 
 
There is still not good awareness around autism in Morocco, Spinner said. A Moroccan 
doctor told one of the families in the film that TV and the iPad caused their son’s autism, 
which is scientifically untrue. Vaccines also do not cause autism, but the myth and 
misinformation persist even among leading autism advocates in Morocco.  
Houda Zakri, who counsels families of children with special needs, said Morocco does not 
have the institutional, economic or government support necessary to help children with 
autism. “Families are left alone to struggle to help their children integrate a careless society 
and to live with fear from the future,” said Zakri, who lives in Rabat. 
 
The severity of autism also varies, from autistic individuals who are not verbal to others who 
speak multiple languages but still have trouble interpreting social cues. Research shows that 
therapy can greatly improve the lives of people with autism. Children with autism can grow 
up to attend college, get married, raise families and become successful professionals. In 
fact, Spinner hired a film studio in Los Angeles, California, that employs autistic 
professionals to create some of the credits for the documentary.  
 
Souad Chelhani, whose twin boys are featured in the film, said she wanted to give her 
children a voice. 
 
“For me it is a rule and a principle that we must speak about our children,” she said. “We are 
their voices. We must show our children that it is wrong for society to be cruel and refuse to 
include them. They have a human right to exist, to live without prejudice. They have the right 
to go to school.” 
 
 
STILL PHOTOS AVAILABLE FOR DOWNLOAD: https://bit.ly/2yzBSwk 
TRAILER: https://vimeo.com/270956993 
 
 
 
 


